Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

July 10, 2004

9:00 am


3078 Aspen Grove
Northstar


Directors present:

Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, Tony Turinsky

Directors excused absent:
Mario Alioto, Susan Markowitz

Others present:

Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 9:10 am. 

Minutes of the April 26, 2004 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed a draft of the June 2004 financial statements prepared by the property manager. 

The following spring / summer maintenance items were discussed:

1) The Camco maintenance crew is doing grounds cleanup, dead tree removal, entry deck closet door and utility room door kick plate installations at units 3081 and 3119, and damaged screen repairs. They are also replacing damaged picket railings securing 2x4’s on entry and rear decks, setting deck nails down or pulling them and replacing with ring shank nails or deck screws, repairing damaged light fixtures and posts, painting tower laundry rooms, staining tower buildings stairs, repairing meter room doors, installing treated timber curbing at 3079-3082 and in the Silver Strike parking lot adjacent to building 3088-3090, installing water pressure regulators in tower buildings, repairing and replacing rain gutters over meter room doors, repairing woodpecker holes, repairing and rebuilding window grates, and repainting entry doors on as needed basis.

2) Mosher paving will be providing a bid for parking lot and pathway asphalt repairs. Work will be done in the fall.

3) Sierra Paint & Chemical will be staining the siding of units 3001-3051 after Labor Day.

4) Clear View Window Cleaning has washed approximately 2/3rds of the units’ exterior windows. The remaining units will be washed after their siding is stained in late summer. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were discussed:

1) The non-complying unauthorized window additions at units 3108, 3112, and 3122 were discussed. The Association’s attorney has contacted the owners of units 3108 and 3122 to return the windows to the original configuration by July 11th. The owner of 3122 recently visited the Camco office and informed the property manager that he was having a contractor look at the windows to change them back. He expressed that his son at 3108 was also working towards changing the windows. (No evidence of any change back to the original window configuration is apparent at this time). The owners will be required to have a building permit for the work. Evidence of such permit is to be provided to the Board. The Board will have the work inspected at its expense.

2) The owner of unit 3112 has been contacted by the Association’s attorney to have the windows removed, the opening reframed to the structural engineers specifications, and reinstalled. To ensure the structural integrity of the common area shear wall effected by the modified windows the Association will pay half of the expense.

3) Mr. Turninsky requested that the next mailing to homeowners include a reminder that part of the beauty of Aspen Grove is the harmonious continuity of the buildings. Owners wishing to change the outward appearance of their units must apply to the ARC. 

4) Mr. Thornton reported on developments with the window replacement subcommittee. In June dual pane window replacement bids were solicited from Boulder Ridge Sash & Door and Incline Glass. Boulder Ridge recently pulled out of the bidding process while Incline Glass is having difficulty lining up a contractor for the installation. A bid is expected in the next week or two from Incline Glass. The committee will evaluate all submitted bids at that time and make a recommendation to the Board for a dual pane replacement standard. It is anticipated that the window replacement project will be coordinated for the fall of 2004.After discussion of a color change from the existing blue frames it was decided that the blue frames would remain as the Association standard.  

The Board reviewed the Association’s vehicle towing policy. It was decided that prior to Winter Northstar will be notified by letter of the Association’s concern over day skiers using the Aspen Grove lots. Additional signage (i.e. TOW ZONE) will be posted on the Silver Strike and Aspen Grove road entrances sign posts warning of vehicle towing. Posts will be relocated closer to Northstar Drive for better visibility if necessary to drive home this important fact. Homeowners and rental agencies will be sent notification that the parking policy will be enforced this winter. Vehicles without proper Aspen Grove windshield stickers or placards will be towed. The property manager will contact NPOA General Manager Kit Kelly to have the towing notification included in NPOA’s quarterly newsletter. 

Mr. Miller reported on East / West Partners’ development activities. The clock tower building was dismantled in late April and May. Foundation work on three of the new village buildings is progressing. The buildings are to be ready for occupancy in late 2005.  

The 91-space village parking lot adjacent to the Aspen Grove towers is progressing. Trees have been removed. A retention pond and swale to direct runoff water to the creek is being built. The property manager, homeowners, and board have been working with EWP for several months over the location of the parking lot. At the same time several owners have expressed concern over the impact of the lot 135 feet from their tower units.  

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Monday August 16, 2004 at Scotts Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am for a walkthrough inspection of the property. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Camco

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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